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BEFORE THE METRO COUNCIL 
 
 

FOR THE PURPOSE OF AMENDING THE FY 
2019-20 UNIFIED PLANNING WORK 
PROGRAM (UPWP) TO ADD FUNDING FOR 
THE CLACKAMAS CORRIDOR 
MANAGEMENT, EMERGING TECHNOLOGY 
AND BOONE BRIDGE PROJECTS 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 RESOLUTION NO. 19-5047 
 
Introduced by Acting Chief Operating Officer 
Andrew Scott in concurrence with Council 
President Lynn Peterson 

 
 

 WHEREAS, the Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) describes all federally-funded 
transportation planning activities for the Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area to be conducted in FY 
2019-20 ; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the FY 2019-20 UPWP indicates federal funding sources for transportation planning 
activities carried out by Metro, Southwest Washington Regional Transportation Council, TriMet, Oregon 
Department of Transportation (ODOT) and other local jurisdictions; and 
 
 WHEREAS, approval of the budget elements of the FY 2019-20 UPWP is required to receive 
federal transportation planning funds; and 
 
 WHEREAS, regional transportation funds were awarded by the Joint Policy Advisory Committee 
on Transportation (JPACT) and the Metro Council to Metro’s Transportation System Management and 
Operations (TSMO) program as part of the 2016-18 Regional Flexible Fund Allocation (RFFA) process; 
 
 WHEREAS, Metro staff and the Transport [?] Subcommittee of the Transportation Policy 
Advisory Committee (TPAC) subsequently held a prioritization process leading to a sub-allocation of 
funding for the Clackamas Corridor Management Project on January 14, 2015; and 
 
 WHEREAS, regional transportation funds were awarded by JPACT and the Metro Council to 
support the transition of public and non-profit agency fleets from internal combustion engine vehicle to 
plug in electric vehicles as part of the 2014-15 RFFA process; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the adopted 2018 Emerging Technology Strategy provides new direction for the use 
of funds previously allocated for advancing adoption of electric vehicles to instead more comprehensively 
address new technologies that have since emerged in our region and are substantially impacting our 
transportation system; and 
 
 WHEREAS, in House Bill 5050 the 2019 Legislature directed ODOT to study widening and 
seismically retrofitting the I-5 Boone Bridge; and 
 
 WHEREAS, The Oregon Transportation Commission approved spending federal funds toward 
the development of a report that will further evaluate the I-5 Boone Bridge widening and interchange 
improvements between Wilsonville Road and the Canby-Hubbard Highway; and 
  

WHEREAS, all federally-funded transportation planning projects for the Portland-Vancouver 
metropolitan area must be included in the FY 2019-20 UPWP; now therefore, 
 



Page 2 Resolution No. 19-5047 

 BE IT RESOLVED that the Metro Council hereby amends the FY 2019-20 UPWP to add the 
Clackamas Corridor Management, Emerging Technology and Boone Bridge  projects as shown in the 
attached Exhibits A, B and C. 
 
ADOPTED by the Metro Council this 9th day of January, 2020 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Lynn Peterson, Council President 

 
 
Approved as to Form: 
 
 
       
Carrie MacLaren, Metro Attorney 


